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March 28, 2016 

Senator Lorraine R. Inouye, Chair 
Senate Committee on Transportation 
and Energy 
415 South Beretania Street, Room 210 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Senator Clarence K. Nishihara, Chair 
Senate Committee on Public Safety, 
Intergovernmental, and Military Affairs 
415 South Beretania Street, Room 204 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Re: Testimony in Support of SCR 94 and SR 61 (Hearing Date: March 29, 2016, at 1:15 PM) 

Dear Chairs Inouye and Nishihara, and Committee Members, 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of Senate Concurrent Resolution 
("SCR") 94 and Senate Resolution ("SR") 61, requesting that the Department of Transportation 
work with the Department of Transportation Services to develop a traffic mitigation plan to 
address the current Aiea-Red Hill-Moanalua-Salt Lake congestion, and additional future 
congestion after the completion of the Moanalua Hillside Development, and to enable timely 
funding for the implementation of that plan, respectively. 

As the Honolulu City Councilmember representing this gridlocked area delineated in these 
resolutions, I can attest that traffic congestion is th~ most burdensome problems our 
constituents face in this area. It subjects residents to increased travel time, increased fuel 
costs, and a significant loss of quality of life. The inadequate infrastructure of the H-1 in this 
area is specifically highlighted in the 2015 American Highway Users Alliance's Report, which 
indicates that the Moanalua Freeway (at Ala Kapuna Street) has one of the greatest amounts of 
congestion in the State, with annual delays totaling 607, 100 hours. The Aiea-Red Hill­
Moanalua-Salt Lake area hosts thousands of Central and Leeward Oahu commuters, as well as 
those traveling in from Windward Oahu, demonstrating the significant and disproportionate 
burden the area shoulders and the crucial need for infrastructure improvements. 

I encourage the Senate Committees on Transportation and on Public Safety, Intergovernmental, 
and Military Affairs to act favorably on SCR 94 and SR 61, respectively; and to support any 
additional measures addressing similar issues during this year's legislative session. Mahala for 
your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Co~rl:::u::.r-
Chair, ·Committee on Public Works, Infrastructure and Sustainability 
Honolulu City Council 
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